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Temple’s Own Dawn Staley


Courtesy of � HYPERLINK "http://www.dawnstaley.com" ��http://www.dawnstaley.com�





Dawn Staley is one of the most respected athletes in basketball. As a member of the Women’s National Basketball Association’s (WNBA) Charlotte Sting and a member of the 2000 USA Women’s Basketball Olympic team, Dawn’s professional and personal accolades have earned her respect and admiration on and off the court.


Dawn has recently been named the Head Women’s basketball coach at Temple University. This appointment makes her one of the youngest division one head coaches in the country. In 1999, Dawn won the acclaimed WNBA Sportsmanship of the Year Award and the American Express WNBA Entrepreneur of the Year Award. 


She has competed with and against the world’s top women basketball players and has set numerous records. Dawn ranks fourth among all-time USA Olympic competitors


for assists (28) and eighth for free throw percentage (82.6%). Among her professional credits are American Basketball League’s Three Point Shootout Champion (98’), USA Basketball Female Athlete of the Year (94’) and Goodwill Games tournament Most Valuable Player (94’).





Throughout her collegiate career at University of Virginia, Dawn received some of the most prestigious awards given to female athletes. She broke the record for career points (2,135) and assists (729). She was named National Player of the Year in 1991 and 1992. Dawn was also on the Kodak All-American team in 1990, 1991 and 1992 and received the 1991 Honda-Broderick Cup, which recognizes the outstanding collegiate female athlete of the year. 


Dawn has also been recognized for her contributions to the community.





She started the Dawn Staley Foundation, which provides inner-city children opportunities to enhance their abilities and skills academically, athletically and socially. The foundation sponsors two after school programs as well as summer leagues, clinics and provides other activities to inner-city youth. Because of her commitment to helping others, Dawn was awarded the American Red Cross Spectrum Award, which celebrates women who have made outstanding contributions to their communities.





  





LABRYS – Healthy Relationships Workshop


By:  Sade Adekanla





This article includes exerpts from “Why do men and women stay in bad relationships?”(Drs. Marcia Clinkscales, Na'im Akbar, Laura Fleet and Molefi Kete Asante discuss relationships) in the Sept. 14th, 1998 article in Jet Magazine.





Labrys had its first organizational workshop on healthy relationships. The workshop, which was facilitated by Ana Echevarria, was both informative and fun.


The group was engaged in several activities including lining up or putting in a time line the different stages of a healthy relationship.





The group explored when the different components of a healthy and unhealthy relationship regardless of sexual orientation.  We found that most people are flexible and are willing to work things out if a partner needs help but it is important to know when you have had enough.


The same points that Ms. Echevarria touched upon in her presentation were also in an article that was printed in Jet Magazine. Below are some of the points that were made in the article.


“Everybody needs love. And unfortunately, many men and women will go to any lengths to get it--even if it means remaining in a bad relationship. Many times people stay in a bad or unhealthy relationship because they don't know what a healthy one is.


 Dr. Marcia Clinkscales, an ordained elder in the African Methodist Episcopal Church and a Howard University professor in the Department of Human Communication Studies, says a healthy relationship consists of "two people who are whole themselves. People who have a good sense of self, understand who they are, and are not looking to be defined through the lens of someone else...."


Many of us go into new relationships carrying several pieces of very heavy luggage on our backs. We think that the next person we meet will mend our heart and relieve us of our baggage, when that's not their job. Only we as individuals can do that, says Dr. Clinkscales.


Dr. Na'im Akbar, noted Black psychologist and Florida State University professor, believes that couples stay in bad relationships because, "People involved are not committed to their own development."


Dr. Clinkscales refers to this belief that a partner will change as "dream versus reality. You have a dream in mind about what you want your relationship to be, and so your hope stays attached to your dream," says Dr. Clinkscales. And as a result, people stay in their bad relationship.


She recalls a counseling session in which she told her patient, "`Your dream and your vision are fine, but you've got to look at reality and recognize that it's not taking place in this situation. So, get out of this!'"


Dr. Clinkscales simply says to break this pattern you should start by practicing self-love, which is realizing "that being a divine creation and made by God and appreciated and loved by God gives me the ability to love myself and expect that others don't just violate that on a consistent basis."


No matter how difficult it is and how long the process may take, in order to be in a "good" relationship, you must purge all that is "bad" and replace it with healthiness and positivity. And until you are "individually" a whole person, you will not be able to be part of a healthy relationship. ” (Jet, 1998)


If you get a chance readers, search for that article in the September 14th, 1998 issue of Jet Magazine to get the complete detail of what these professionals say is a healthy relationship. Their advice may be helpful to you. 


We hope to have Ms. Echevarria back to facilitate another workshop soon. (





�


Poem of the Month








Soul Searchin'


By: Crystal Sparrow





the phantom of lonliness chased us. �took refuge in one another's arms. 


a shaky bond easily moved askew. 


at night i sought your flesh �like a hungry child. 


our overly self centered �pleas for affection �leave us weary eyed and frightened. 


we both knew what this could turn to. 


accusations. 


must accept what this is; �a way to slay the phantom. �must accept who we've become; �enslaved by our fear. (











continued on page 2





Respecting Diversity


Courtesy of San Diego Gay News


� HYPERLINK "http://www.sandiegogaynews.com" ��http://www.sandiegogaynews.com�


The following is an excerpt from an article printed in the Journal News. Any opinions either stated or suggested are not necessarily those of LABRYS or its members.


By: Elissa Popoff





Washington--Taking on a sensitive issue, Surgeon General David Satcher urged Americans to respect diversity in sexual values and called on parents, schools, and community leaders to engage in honest, mature discussion about sexual issues. His wide-ranging report, "The Surgeon General's Call to Action to Promote Sexual Health and Responsible Sexual Behavior," was released amid controversy on June 28. 





The report advises that communities must provide lifelong sex education, encouraging sexual abstinence as well as birth control. Satcher characterized the report as "only a first step - a call to begin a mature, thoughtful, and respectful discussion nationwide about sexuality." Satcher argues that strategies are needed that focus upon increasing awareness, implementing and strengthening interventions, and expanding the research base relating to sexual health matters. 





"We face a serious public health challenge regarding the sexual health of our nation," Satcher declared. "Doing nothing is unacceptable. If we are to meet this challenge, we must find common ground and reach consensus on the nature of these problems and their possible solutions, consistent with the best available science." 





The report, two years in the making, says the nation must get past its nervousness about the subject in order to reduce unwanted pregnancy, sexually transmitted diseases, and sexual abuse, while promoting healthy sexual relationships. 





The report was the latest in a long history of reports from surgeons general that have rankled the White House. Past surgeons general have issued reports on STDs, smoking, and AIDS, often to the consternation of the president. The call to action begins by detailing the problem: 12 million Americans infected by sexually transmitted diseases each year, with some 40,000 new HIV infections; more than 100,000 children victimized by sexual abuse annually. And 22 percent of American women and 2 percent of American men have been victims of rape. 





Each year, there are nearly 1.4 million abortions - just more than 20 percent of all pregnancies. Nearly half of all pregnancies are unwanted, a figure based on abortion and government survey data. And an estimated 800,000 to 900,000 Americans live with HIV. "We are very heartened to see the Surgeon General bringing sexuality issues to public discussion. We're also very heartened to see that the office of the Surgeon General is using science to make recommendations for the sexual health of America, which isn't something that's always done," stated Monica Rodriguez, Director of information and education for Sexuality Information and Education Council of the US (SIECUS). 





In the tradition of surgeons general, Satcher does not flinch from reporting even controversial data. He categorically states that there is no valid scientific evidence that one's sexual orientation can be changed and details the consequences of harassment on the mental health of gays and lesbians of all ages. "We're certainly not trying to get anyone in any religious group to change their views," he commented. "We're just saying these are people, these are human beings." 





 Mary Kate Cullen, Director of Public Policy for the Gay, Lesbian, Straight Education Network (GLSEN), spoke with Update about the report. "It's overall an amazing report having to do with a major public health issue in today's schools. One of the highlights of the report is certainly the way that the Surgeon General talks about gay and lesbian youth, talking about gay and lesbian youth, talking about their needs.
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First Major Event			continued from page 1





� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���


LABRYS’ Birthdays





August 8th – Crystal Sparrow


August 28th – Sherine Crooms





Happy Birthday to all of you and we wish you many more!








�








Did You Know?


Students who describe themselves as lesbian, gay, bisexual or transgendered are five times more likely to miss school because of feeling unsafe. 28% are forced to drop out. –(National Gay and Lesbian Task Force, "Anti-Gay/Lesbian Victimization," New York, 1984)





The vast majority of victims of anti-lesbian/gay violence - possibly more than 80% - never report the incident, often due to fear of being "outed." (New York Gay and Lesbian Anti-Violence Project Annual Report, 1996)





More than 84% of Americans oppose employment discrimination on the basis of sexual orientation. (Survey Conducted by Newsweek, January 1997)











�








Calendar of Events





New York City Pride


August 1 - 5th 2001


� HYPERLINK "http://www.blackpridenyc.com" ��http://www.blackpridenyc.com�





Pittsburgh Pride


August 2nd - 6th 2001





St. Louis Pride


August 3rd – 5th 2001


� HYPERLINK "http://www.stlblkglpride.go2click.com" ��http://www.stlblkglpride.go2click.com�





Jacksonville


August 9th – 12th 2001


� HYPERLINK "http://www.jaxblkpride.com" ��http://www.jaxblkpride.com�





Kanas City Pride


August 10th – 12th 2001





Minneapolis Pride


August 23rd  - 26th 2001


� HYPERLINK "http://www.blackpridemn.com" ��http://www.blackpridemn.com�











REMINDERS:  





Monthly Dues of $5 are due to the Treasurer the first meeting of each month. 


Weekly Meetings are Saturdays at 2pm in Anderson Hall Room 821, Temple University, Philadelphia, Pa





Horoscopes


Aries (3/21 – 4/19) If you want other people to know that you're serious about your job, the 1st and the 2nd are great days to prove your worth. Nostalgia sets in on the 6th, but it's important not to give in to your urge to call an ex-boyfriend or girlfriend. Leave what's in the past where it belongs until the 8th and 9th, when it will be easier to think through things clearly.  Passion and romance arrive on the scene on the 23rd, giving you a good excuse to act irrationally. Watch out for someone around the 28th and 29th who might be trying to take advantage of your friendship. 


Taurus (4/20 – 5/20) Just because you keep to yourself on the 1st and 2nd doesn't mean that you aren't working on something fantastic. People might have a tendency to underestimate you at the beginning of the month, but you will come out of your shell and prove yourself by the 7th. Pacing yourself becomes important on the 8th and 9th; watch your spending habits. Don't let a good dose of extra energy go to waste mid-month. Your stubborn streak is at its worst on the 17th and 18th, so it would be extremely unwise to get into important discussions with your boss or partner. 


Gemini (5/21 – 6/20) A pessimistic attitude could ruin things for you on the 1st and 2nd, but potentially good changes come into focus by the 5th. Use the power of positive thinking to turn the negative aspects of your life around at the beginning of the month. It's okay to put yourself on a strict regimen now, but resist the urge to try to control others.  Focus your energy on developing the details of this new project. The emotional stress of a dissolved relationship is relieved by someone new who enters the picture by the 30th.





Cancer (6/21 – 7/22) Get the most unpleasant tasks of the month out of the way on the 1st and 2nd so that you can move on to bigger and better things. Great energy surrounds you as the 6th and 7th arrive, making it a perfect time to climb to a new level of knowledge and enlightenment. This will be a very social time for the Crab, but too many invitations and not enough sleep could deplete your body's natural reserves. Logic gives way to impulse on the 17th and 18th, resist buying a new outfit or indulging your sweet tooth. Moderation comes back the 21st, when you realize that the example you're setting for someone you care about might not be a good one. Spend some time putting balance back into your life.





Horoscopes


Leo (7/23 – 8/22) The only thing you have to be careful of on the 1st through the 5th is being too egotistical for your own good. Even though you're dying to share the details of your newfound healthy lifestyle, try to hold off. It's important to find out who your friends are now because you're going to need a strong shoulder to cry on when your heightened sensitivity level on the 15th and 16th could lead to emotional distress. The end of the month brings deeper self-awareness and contemplation. 


Virgo (8/23 – 9/22) Someone or something new inspires you to change your routine on the 3rd through the 5th, setting off a chain reaction of wonderful changes in your life. Just because you were ready for a change doesn't mean everyone else is too. Keep this in mind on the 6th and 7th, when you may be overly critical of the way others are handling their personal affairs. Finding someone you're compatible with is a strong possibility on the 10th, 11th or 12th. Relieve some stress by painting, writing or experimenting with a new medium at the end of the month.





Libra (9/23 – 10/22) Concentrate on balancing your career with your family life on the 1st and 2nd, and then spend some time with friends on the 3rd through the 5th. As the 8th rolls around, a close relationship needs your full attention. Keep in mind that like a garden, friendships need to be tended to and nourished -- as well as occasionally weeded out -- in order for them to grow. The 13th and 14th are days of renewal, so if there is someone in your life who isn't treating you the way you deserve to be treated, it might be time to say good-bye.





Scorpio (10/23 – 11/21) The progress you make at work on the 1st an 2nd could easily be overshadowed by family-related problems on the 3rd through the 5th. Watch your temper on these days, or you could create a long-lasting rift. The turmoil of dealing with these problems will undoubtedly put you under an enormous amount of stress, so be sure to take care of yourself on the 8th and 9th, when health-related problems could arise. 





Sagittarius (11/22 – 12/21) It's wise for Sagittarius to be frugal on the 1st and 2nd so that you can have some extra money to spend when you're out with friends on the 3rd through the 5th. Ambition rears its head by the 8th, and you'll spend less time partying and more time hitting the books or tending to projects at work. Don't rule out the possibility of travel toward the end of the month, specifically on the 17th or 18th. Your friends might try to save a trip to their shrinks by looking to you for guidance butt you'd be better off minding your own business.





Capricorn (12/22 – 1/19) The chance to move to the next level in your career or a personal relationship becomes a reality on the 6th or 7th. However, a cancellation or postponement regarding the same situation leaves you wondering where you stand, wait to make heavy decisions. Otherwise, you may be a bit too flighty to make the wisest choice. Be prepared to back up your decision with facts. Continue to put forth a valiant effort when it comes to your career. Working hard during this time could actually benefit you financially, be sure to avoid risky schemes that could strip you of your newfound wealth.





Aquarius (1/20 – 2/18) Your boss and coworkers might question your commitment to a current project, as you lay low on the 1st and 2nd. Expect to be given some unexpected but desired freedom on the 8th and 9th. Don't question why this is happening to you -- just be happy and move ahead with your plan. Stress-related health issues could slow you down, get plenty of rest and eat nutritious food so that you'll have the strength you need to deal with someone who is trying to outwit you. New possibilities arise in your social life as the chance to meet someone new increases around the 25th through 27th.





Pisces (2/19 – 3/20) Feel free to call in old favors to get what you want. It might be hard for you to focus on your normal routine, but an increase in energy sets you straight by the 6th. Romance is in the so don't be surprised if you receive a dozen red roses or a love letter from a secret admirer. Your increased desirability could cause problems between you and a jealous coworker on so try not to brag about your love life. Don't make any decisions regarding a breakup until after your head clears up.








TECHNOLOGY


Microsoft to schools: Give us your lunch money!�The software giant is cracking down on piracy in the public education system. But the campaign could easily backfire.


By: By Damien Cave


� HYPERLINK http://www.blackstripe.com ��http://www.salon.com�


July 10, 2001 | Lloyd Kowalski violated Microsoft's copyright without much hesitation. The veteran Philadelphia computer teacher (who asked that his name be changed) never expected to be punished. He didn't even think what he'd done was wrong. When he installed his school's only copy of Microsoft Office on several teachers' computers last January, he figured he was doing a good deed -- helping frustrated teachers, making their school days just a little bit less overwhelming. 





"It was a minor violation," he says. "We use AppleWorks for word processing but I put Office on their computers because they couldn't read the Microsoft Word attachments they kept getting from the district's central office. It was easy to do, and it made sense since our schools are in dire financial straits." 


But this spring, Kowalski discovered that Microsoft didn't care much for his reasoning. Following an anonymous tip, the software giant launched an investigation of Philadelphia's entire public school system. Microsoft threatened to sue unless the administrative offices and all 264 schools conducted an audit and proved that every piece of installed Microsoft software had a valid license. 





The district is still completing the process, but on May 16 -- just before final exams -- teachers and administrators received a letter from the central office commanding them to complete an inventory of every computer, every piece of installed software and every Microsoft license or proof of purchase. The memo also emphasized the serious stakes: "In an effort to avoid potential liability to the District in a time when finances are tight, we need all schools and offices to complete ... the computer and software inventory," it said. "Failure to meet the deadlines will result in your school or office being out of compliance, which will cost the school or office a substantial amount of money." ��The district's chief information officer, Ron Daniels, says Microsoft has been "very supportive" during the audit, helping to trace licenses in its database. For its part, Microsoft representatives say that the audit is simply standard procedure. Working alone or through the � HYPERLINK "http://www.bsa.org" \t "new" �Business Software Alliance (BSA),� an industry wide enforcement group, Microsoft has been fighting the spread of illegally copied software for over a decade. Its most common targets are companies that copy software and then resell it illegally, but it's not unusual for urban, low-income schools to end up caught in the net too. But such schools aren't being singled out, say Microsoft and BSA attorneys. Once discovered -- typically through tips that come via hotlines like 1-800-RU-LEGIT -- they're treated just like any other violator, says Jenny Blank, BSA's director of enforcement. 





"The copyright law should be applied universally," she says. "What is it we're trying to teach these children anyway? Are we teaching them that its OK to steal? The message we need to get to them is that intellectual property deserves to be respected." 





But critics in Philadelphia and elsewhere say that Microsoft and the BSA have their priorities out of whack. They argue that educators shouldn't have to pay exorbitant prices for software in the first place, but more importantly, that no public school should be compelled to play by the rules of an ever-changing license system that treats cash-strapped educational institutions just as it does for-profit businesses. Philadelphia in particular, they argue, deserves an even greater degree of understanding. Its schools and students are some of the poorest in the country. At the end of June, city officials � HYPERLINK "http://inq.philly.com/content/inquirer/2001/06/26/local_news/PSCHOOL26 .htm" \t "new" �announced� that without a massive influx of state or federal cash, the district won't be able to pay its 27,000 employees through the upcoming school year. 








"It's kind of like AIDS in Africa and the drug companies," Kowalski says. "Can anyone expect a dying person to be concerned about the drug companies' profits?" 


The conflict between educational priorities and intellectual property protection is, on one level, a moral question -- what do we as a society think is more important? But there's also a practical aspect to the struggle that may ultimately make the moral question moot. By ratcheting up pressure on schools and imposing financial penalties, Microsoft is inviting educators to search for other, cheaper alternatives. And in today's software industry, there actually may be another choice, or at the very least, the potential for another choice. 





Impelled in part by fiscal realities and in part by intellectual curiosity, educators are beginning to take a hard look at free and open-source software programs -- products that are created by volunteers and can be distributed without restriction. Adequate replacements for Microsoft Word or Outlook may not yet be ready for prime time -- but the harder Microsoft pushes, the more incentive educators have to join the world of free software, and turn potential into reality. The Philadelphia public school system may not be able to deflect Microsoft's legal assault, but in the long run, Microsoft and other proprietary software companies may be the ones that end up wounded. 





One of the first and most-discussed scuffles between the software industry and schools started back in 1996. The Business Software Alliance, which includes Adobe, Intel, IBM and Macromedia as members, received a tip about a Los Angeles school that was supposedly using more than 1,000 copies of unlicensed software programs. The BSA asked the district to investigate, and after auditing the school in 1998, the school district, working with the BSA, discovered several hundred unauthorized copies, including 132 versions of MS-DOS, according to a Los Angeles Times � HYPERLINK "http://www.latimes.com/cgi-bin/archsearch-cgi?DBQUERY=L.A.+schools+in+software+piracy+bind&DATE=Last+3+years&SECT=&TYPE=&SORT=dpercent3Ah&NITEMS=25&x=47&y=12" \t "new" �report.� 





The total cost of the copying could have run into the tens of millions. Each violation carries a potential penalty of $150,000; the fines for just the MS-DOS copies could add up to as much as $19.8 million, not even counting lawyers' fees. The district had already spent loads of cash on technology -- $8 million during the 1995-96 school year alone. 





"We're a large school district, but compared to Microsoft, we felt like we're the little guy being beaten up," says David Tokofsky, a member of the Los Angeles school board who has worked in L.A. schools for more than a decade. "The BSA is a CIA-type organization that infiltrated a cash-strapped large entity that's dependent on public funds. Then they told teachers -- who can't get enough services to kids already -- that they were committing crimes. It's like Xerox walking into a major university and arresting students for copying essays." 





The school board, however, chose to settle rather than fight. It eventually negotiated a reduced settlement: a $300,000 fine, in addition to which the cash-strapped district had to set aside $3 million to replace pirated materials, and another $1.5 million to create an internal piracy team. The BSA claimed that the punishment could have been much tougher, but its attempt to portray itself as lenient fell on deaf ears. The industry's image as educationally friendly had been tarnished. ��"In the court of public opinion, the BSA lost," Tokofsky says.


Microsoft and the rest of the software industry responded to the public relations setback with a two-pronged approach. Individual software companies defended their actions as economically and morally justified, but they also strove to improve community relations. � EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���
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To submit articles for the Newsletter:


Email Sade: � HYPERLINK mailto:NoirSexy@hotmail.com ��NoirSexy@hotmail.com�





Website: � HYPERLINK http://labryscircle.tripod.com ��http://labryscircle.tripod.com�





Voicemail: 1-888-Excite2


Ext: 215-3LABRYS (215-352-2797)





LABRYS


Temple University


821 Anderson Hall


Philadelphia, PA, 19122
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Microsoft had been equipping libraries with Windows computers since the beginning of 1998 -- an initiative that some condemned as self-serving -- and two years later, the Gates Foundation set aside $350 million for schools, particularly small, rural districts. (Technology giveaways are not part of the program, says a Gates Foundation spokesperson, but grant winners often use the money to buy Microsoft products.) 





Microsoft and the BSA also expanded their public service campaigns, alerting schools to educational discounts and software management tools aimed at helping administrators keep tabs on their computers. Microsoft even went one step further. While the BSA pours its collections -- $60 million over the past 9 years -- back into enforcement, Microsoft pledged in 1999 to return $25 million (over a five-year period) to needy nonprofits and schools in the areas where it had collected anti-piracy fines. "It's part of Microsoft's overall approach toward philanthropy," says Devin Driggs, a Microsoft spokesperson. "It's designed to promote innovation and entrepreneurship in the area of science and technology." 





But does the benefit of school giveaways outweigh the costs paid by schools that are the subject of anti-piracy inquires? Relevant statistics on the affected schools are in short supply. The Department of Education doesn't track piracy cases in schools and neither Microsoft nor the BSA would release information on the number or location of schools that have been investigated. 





But this much is clear: Los Angeles and Philadelphia are not the only urban, low-income school systems to attract the unwanted attention of Microsoft and the BSA. British teachers in Birmingham -- a heavily working class city in central England -- reportedly received letters last year from Microsoft telling them they were sitting on a "legal timebomb" that they'd better clean up. The San Jose (Calif.) Metropolitan Education District (MED), which teaches vocational classes to about 70,000 adults and high-school students, also tangled with the BSA. And according to Mike Beever, assistant superintendent for business services, the process itself serves as a form of punishment. 





"Someone phoned in a tip last year and when the BSA came to us, they demanded a complete audit within 30 days," says San Jose's assistant superintendent Beever. "I don't know how anyone could comply that quickly." 





Beever figured that Microsoft would be able to help. "I called them to see if they had some software that could help us do the inventory, but they didn't have anything," Beever says. "They didn't even have a complete record of the software we purchased." 





So the MED, with its small technical staff and 800 networked and stand-alone computers, hired outside help. In the end, the audit discovered about 50 to 100 cases of illegally copied software, says Beever. The BSA contended that it was entitled to $560,000 in fines and software payments, Beever says, but then suggested a $100,000 settlement. Beever, frustrated with what he calls "heavy-handed tactics," refused. In March, the parties agreed to a $50,000 fine. But with the extra staffing and other costs, Beever estimates that the ordeal cost San Jose about $200,000. 





"They're not serving the educational community by taking such a hostile approach," he says. "They should be working with districts to help them manage their software but all they're interested in is enforcement and collecting fines."





Both Microsoft and the BSA argue that they're interested in compliance, not enforcement. "Our goal and intention is not to have this enter the courts," says Nancy Anderson, Microsoft � EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���





associate counsel. "We're not trying to bring cases against our customers." And contrary to critics' claims, she adds, Microsoft treats educational institutions quite differently from businesses. Through the technology � HYPERLINK "http://www.microsoft.com/education/license/school/deploy/default.asp" \t "new" �School Agreement� program, districts can purchase subscriptions to Microsoft software suites, which offer a 50 to 90 percent discount, according to Microsoft figures. 





Philadelphia may not have had the time or money to switch over, but since the enforcement process started, says the Philadelphia school district's chief information officer Ron Daniels, Microsoft has acted more like a partner than police officer. "We worked with Microsoft to develop a piracy plan which included education, proactive detection measures and ultimately an audit," he says. "All and all, Microsoft has been very supportive and has provided us with tools such as an online database to verify our licenses and has even donated over $20,000 to assist our schools." 





Still, Philadelphia teachers and parents -- along with outside educators -- argue that Microsoft hasn't gone far enough. Intellectual property law should take a backseat to education, says Kowalski, who, incidentally, asked that his real name not be used because he was afraid of retaliation from both Microsoft and his own school district. 


"Yes, software is copyrighted, but my concern is educating students in an urban school who are already deprived of so much," Kowalski says. "The district expected teachers to do this [the audit] at the end of the school year when final grades are being compiled -- which says something about priorities." "The Philadelphia school district has no money," adds Barbara Hearn, a parent of two children in the public schools. "The state already took over the parking authority to pay for the schools, and there's still not enough money." 





The Beacon School's students get an open-source education from the start. Mandatory � HYPERLINK "http://www.beaconschool.org/~erebull/" \t "new" �freshman computer classes� include lessons on Linux-based systems and � HYPERLINK "http://www.washington.edu/pine/" \t "new" �Pine,� a free e-mail program from the University of Washington. The Beacon's teachers have also written � HYPERLINK "http://www.beaconschool.org/~clehmann/projects/" \t "new" �three free software programs� of their own. One helps teachers publish homework assignments on the Web so parents can keep track; another helps students publish their own online newspaper; and a third gives teachers and student advisors instant, secure access to students' personal files. Whenever a teacher enters a comment about, for example, a student's slipping grades in Math, his or her advisor immediately receives an e-mailed alert. 





Philadelphia would clearly welcome the opportunity to access software without paying. The school district is running an estimated $200 million deficit for the coming year. But for now, it must deal with Microsoft's demands. Kowalski considers the scenario a veritable tragedy; Microsoft is saying that schools must comply with the law, regardless of circumstances. But Tokofsky, speaking from Los Angeles, believes that the relationship between schools and the software industry must change. Instead of absorbing "the missile of Microsoft's anti-piracy campaign," he says, teachers, parents, and school boards should start fighting back. 





"They should send a multiple warhead back at Microsoft and say we're willing to go to court, we're willing to fight for our students," he says. "Because in the court of public opinion, Microsoft will lose. As a former teacher myself, I know there was no [malicious] intent in the copying that they're doing. The only intent they have is to get more poor kids connected to the computer, and that should matter more than intellectual property." (
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QUOTES OF THE MONTH


“Perfectionism is the voice of the oppressor, the enemy of the people. It will keep you cramped and insane your whole life. -- Anne Lamott








“As a woman, as a lesbian, as a Jew, much of what I call history, others will not. But answering that challenge of exclusion is the work of a lifetime" --Joan Nestle





“Cultural feminism represents a retreat from the difficulties of political struggle into the self-validation that community-building offers. It further substitutes the fantasy of a united sisterhood for political theory" Alice Echols








Technology: Microsoft to Schools	continued from page 6





And the report talks about the levels of harassment and abuse which can all correlate directly to schools. The report does not go far enough in talking about bisexual or transgendered young people ... one of the most important parts is the inclusive language that the Surgeon General uses throughout the report - which is an acknowledgement of the health risks and needs of GLBT people. 





For example, the term 'healthy monogamous relationship' is used instead of 'marriage.' This report should be viewed for the concrete science it stands on and not get bogged down in politics. The abstinence only programs advocated by some conservatives do a tremendous disservice to young people in American schools. Young people need information to make healthy decisions and this report talks about getting young people age-appropriate, medically accurate information." 





Sexuality education must be wide-ranging, begin early, and be available throughout one's life, the report states. It recommends that sex education programs discuss the benefits of abstinence until involved in a committed, enduring, and mutually monogamous relationship, but also explain how to prevent unwanted pregnancies and sexually transmitted diseases. It recommends improving access to reproductive health care services for "all persons in all communities." 





Abstinence is the only certain way to prevent pregnancy and the spread of disease, the report says, and even properly used condoms do not prevent the spread of all sexually transmitted diseases. But the report finds no evidence that "abstinence only" programs are effective, saying more research is needed. These programs, which bar any talk of contraception, enjoy the support of many conservatives, including President Bush, who has pledged to raise federal support for them. The White House signaled President Bush's disagreements with Satcher the day after the Clinton appointee issued his report. 





"The president thinks abstinence education is important," Bush spokesman Ari Fleischer stated June 29 in response to Satcher's report. Bush advisers said conservative groups, the core of his political base, are demanding Satcher's resignation. One senior official, speaking on condition of anonymity, said Bush strongly objected to portions of Satcher's report and had little confidence in him. Satcher insisted he was not taking sides in the debate. "Those are political decisions. We try to make very clear what's needed to improve sexual health and what's supported by the science." 


The report also encourages abstinence from sex until one is involved in a "committed, enduring, and mutually monogamous relationship." Federal abstinence programs call for abstinence until marriage. "I have to deal with reality," Satcher remarked when asked about the difference. Sex education begins with parents, the report notes, but schools play an important role because some parents are uncomfortable or unable to give their children all the information they need. "Parents sometimes need help," Satcher pointed out. "Schools have always been the great equalizers." 





Debra Hauser of Advocates for Youth, which encourages comprehensive sex education programs that included birth control information, commended Satcher. "He should be praised for rising above the politics and the ideology, and for asking for a national dialogue based on respect and evidence." Joan M. Garry, the Executive Director of the Gay and Lesbian Alliance Against Defamation (GLAAD), stated, "It's important that journalists connect the dots between the homophobic decision by Infinity Outdoor, a United Nations compromise that renders LGBT people invisible, and the Surgeon General's plea for realistic and substantive sex education efforts. Cultural discomfort with sexuality and sexual orientation issues is not only hurting human rights efforts, but also impeding access to basic health care information for diverse communities in this country and around the world." 





Satcher, the 16th Surgeon General, was appointed by President Clinton and began his four-year term in 1998 after surviving a confirmation battle in the Senate led by then-Sen. John Ashcroft, R-MO, now Bush's attorney general. His term expires in February 2002. Administration officials expect that Bush will appoint his own surgeon general when Satcher's term ends. Satcher - who has been a target of conservatives since his nomination - has never expected Bush to ask him to stay for a second term. He has issued landmark reports on issues including mental health, youth violence, smoking and women's health, children's mental health, and suicide prevention. (





Women age 20 or older should perform a breast self-examination (BSE) every month. By doing the exam regularly, you get to know how your breasts normally feel and you can more readily detect any signs or symptoms. 





If a change occurs, such as development of a lump or swelling, skin irritation or dimpling, nipple pain or retraction (turning inward), redness or scaliness of the nipple or breast skin, or a discharge other than breast milk, you should see your health care provider as soon as possible for evaluation. However, remember that most of the time, these breast changes are not cancer. 





Although there are some features of a mass that suggest whether it is likely to be benign or cancerous, women examining their own breasts should discuss any new lump with their health care professionals. Experienced health care professionals can examine the breast and determine whether the changes you have noticed are probably benign or whether there is a possibility they may be due to a breast cancer. They can determine when additional tests are appropriate to rule out a cancer and when follow-up exams are the best strategy. If there is any suspicion of cancer, a biopsy will be done. 





The American Cancer Society believes the use of mammography, clinical breast examination, and breast self-examination, according to the recommendations outlined above, offers women the best opportunity for reducing the breast cancer death rate through early detection. This combined approach is clearly better than any one examination. Without question, breast physical examination without mammography would miss the opportunity to detect many breast cancers that are too small for a woman or her doctor to feel but can be seen on mammograms. Although mammography is the most sensitive screening method, a small percentage of breast cancers do not show up on mammograms but can be felt by a woman or her doctors. 





What are the risk factors for breast cancer? 


A risk factor is anything that increases a person's chance of getting a disease. Different cancers have different risk factors. For example, unprotected exposure to strong sunlight is a risk factor for skin cancer. Smoking is a risk factor for cancers of the lung, mouth, larynx, bladder, kidney, and several other organs. 





But having a risk factor, or even several, does not necessarily mean that a person will get the disease. Some women with one or more breast cancer risk factors never develop the disease, while most women with breast cancer have no apparent risk factors. Even when a woman with breast cancer has a risk factor, there is no way to prove that it actually caused her cancer.


 


There are different kinds of risk factors. Some, like a person's age or race, can't be changed. Others are linked to cancer-causing factors in the environment. Still others are related to personal choices such as smoking, drinking, and diet. Some factors influence risk more than others. And, a woman's risk for developing breast cancer can change over time. A change could be caused by increasing age, new breast biopsy result, or a new diagnosis of breast cancer within the woman's family.


 


Risk factors that cannot be changed 


Gender: Simply being a woman is the main risk factor for developing breast cancer. Breast cancer can affect men, but this disease is about 100 times more common among women than men. 





Aging: A woman's risk of developing breast cancer increases with age. About 77% of women with breast cancer are over age 50 at the time of diagnosis. Women aged 20-29 account for only 0.3% of breast cancer cases. 








FILM:  Desi’s Looking for a New Girl


Courtesy of and for more info visit: � HYPERLINK http://www.phillyfests.com ��http://www.phillyfests.com�





Cuban-American Mary Guzmán directs this fresh, funky and -- at times – frisky comedy on Latina lesbian romance. A cute young Latina lesbian (Desi del Valle -- the Desi of the title) is looking for love after a painful breakup with her cheating girlfriend Adela. The 


story is narrated by Desi's best friend, J.T. (Yesenia Aguirre), a skateboard riding baby butch, who has an obsession for performance artist Marga Gómez and a penchant for helping her friend. After a year in “mourning,” Desi’s friends, wanting to see her happy and involved, begin to intervene. Despite a series of awful dates, including one woman with a rather strange allergy and a terrible fix-up courtesy of her friend Juan Hernando Hernandez, Desi is ready to give up and make a life for herself on her own. Is it really that hard for Desi to find a nice Latina woman who likes poetry and the film Personal Best? Luckily, J.T. is undeterred and determined to get Desi a girl! Filmed in the cafes, clubs, and bookstores of San Francisco, as well as the apartments of several cast members, this exuberant no-budget film also features fun animated vignettes to underscore Desi's various emotional states. 








Filmography: Desi's Looking for a New Girl is Mary Guzmán's feature film debut.











                              Filmography: Desi's Looking for a New Girl is Mary Guzmán's feature film debut.








                              Filmography: Desi's Looking for a New Girl is Mary Guzmán's feature film debut.(
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LESBIAN SEXO


Breast Cancer: Early Detection


� HYPERLINK "http://www.cancer.org" ��http://www.cancer.org�





Importance of Finding Breast Cancer Early 


The goal of screening examinations for early breast cancer detection is to find cancers before they start to cause symptoms. Breast cancers that are detected because they cause symptoms tend to be relatively larger and likely to have spread beyond the breast. In contrast, breast cancers found during screening examinations are more likely to be small and still confined to the breast. The size and the extent a breast cancer has spread are the most important factors in predicting the prognosis (outlook for survival) of a woman with this disease. Finding a breast cancer as early as possible greatly improves the likelihood that treatment will be successful. There is no question that early detection tests for breast cancer save many thousands of lives each year, and that many more lives could be saved if even more women and their health care providers took advantage of these tests.





American Cancer Society Recommendations for Early Breast Cancer Detection 


Women age 40 and older should have a screening mammogram every year. 





Between the ages of 20 and 39, women should have a clinical breast examination by a health professional every 3 years. After age 40, women should have a breast exam by a health professional every year. 
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Lesbian Movies / Films





Better than Chocolate (1999)





Bound (1996)





Boys Don’t Cry (1994)





Boys on the Side (1994)





Carmilla (1989)





Chasing Amy (1997)





Claire of the Moon (1992)





Different Story (1978)





The Rainbow (1989)





 Three of Hearts (1993)











Genetic risk factors: Recent studies have shown that about 10% of breast cancer cases are hereditary and that most of these result from mutations (changes) of the BRCA1 and BRCA2 genes. Normally, these genes help to prevent cancer by making proteins that keep cells from growing abnormally. However, if a person has inherited a mutated gene from either parent, chances of developing breast cancer increase. 





Family history of breast cancer: Breast cancer risk is higher among women whose close blood relatives have this disease. Blood relatives can be from either the mother's or father's side of the family. Having one first-degree relative (mother, sister, or daughter) with breast cancer approximately doubles a woman's risk, and having two first-degree relatives increases her risk 5-fold. Although the exact risk is not known, women with a family history of breast cancer in male family members also have an increased risk of breast cancer. 





Personal history of breast cancer: A woman with cancer in one breast has a 3- to 4-fold increased risk of developing a new cancer in the other breast. This is different from a recurrence of the first cancer. 


Race: White women are slightly more likely to develop breast cancer than are African-American women. But African Americans are more likely to die of this cancer because they are often diagnosed at an advanced stage when breast cancer is harder to treat and cure. Asian and Hispanic women have a lower risk of developing breast cancer. 





Previous breast biopsy: Women whose earlier breast biopsies were diagnosed as proliferative breast disease without atypia or usual hyperplasia have a slightly higher risk of breast cancer (1.5 to 2 times greater than other women do). A previous biopsy result of atypical hyperplasia increases a woman's breast cancer risk by 4 to 5 times. Having a biopsy diagnosed as fibrocystic changes without proliferative breast disease does not affect breast cancer risk. 





Previous breast irradiation: Women who have had chest area radiation therapy as a child or young woman, as treatment for another cancer (such as Hodgkin's disease or non-Hodgkin's lymphoma) are at significantly increased risk for breast cancer. 





Menstrual periods: Women who started menstruating at an early age (before age 12) or who went through menopause at a late age (after age 50) have a slightly higher risk of breast cancer. 





Lifestyle-related factors and breast cancer risk 


Oral contraceptives: It is still not clear what part oral contraceptives (birth control pills) might play in breast cancer risk. A recent analysis using data from most of the large, well-designed, published studies found that women now using oral contraceptives have a slightly greater risk of breast cancer than those women not using them. Women who stopped using oral contraceptives more than 10 years ago do not appear to have any increased breast cancer risk. When considering using oral contraceptives, women should discuss their other risk factors for breast cancer with their health care team. 





Not having children: Women who have had no children or who had their first child after age 30 have a slightly higher breast cancer risk. 


Induced abortion: A large, recent study from Denmark has provided very strong data that induced abortions have no overall effect on the risk of breast cancer. Also, there is no evidence of a direct relationship between breast cancer and spontaneous abortion (miscarriage) in most of the studies that have been published. 





Estrogen replacement therapy: Most studies suggest that long-term use (5 years or more) of estrogen replacement therapy (ERT), sometimes called hormone replacement therapy (HRT), after menopause, may slightly increase the risk of breast cancer. A recent study found that the risk of ERT applies only to current and recent users, and that a woman's breast cancer risk returns to that of the general population within 5 years of stopping ERT. ERT clearly 
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reduces the risk of heart attacks and bone fractures. The decision to use hormone replacement therapy after menopause should be made by a woman and her doctor after weighing the possible risks and benefits, as there are clear benefits from ERT in reducing the risk of heart attack or stroke, osteoporosis, and Alzheimer's disease. Factors to consider include her risks for heart disease, breast cancer, osteoporosis (thinning and weakening of bones), and the severity of menopausal symptoms. 





Not breast feeding: Some studies suggest that breast feeding may slightly lower breast cancer risk, especially if breast feeding is continued for 1.5 to 2 years. Other studies found no impact on breast cancer risk. 





Alcohol: Use of alcohol is clearly linked to increased risk of developing breast cancer. Compared with nondrinkers, women who consume one alcoholic drink a day have a very small increase in risk, and those who have 2 to 5 drinks daily, have about 1.5 times the risk of women who drink no alcohol. Alcohol is also known to increase the risk of developing cancers of the mouth, throat, and esophagus. The American Cancer Society recommends limiting your consumption of alcohol, if you drink at all. 





Smoking: While no studies have yet linked cigarette smoking to breast cancer, smoking affects overall health and increases the risk for many other cancers, as well as heart disease. 





Obesity and high-fat diets: Obesity (being overweight) has been suggested as a breast cancer risk in all studies, especially for women after menopause (which usually occurs at age 50). However, the connection between weight and breast cancer risk is complex. For example, risk appears to be increased for women who gained weight as an adult but not among those who have been overweight since childhood. Also, the effect of obesity on risk is more prominent among women taking hormone replacement therapy than among those who do not. Studies of fat in the diet as it relates to breast cancer risk have often given conflicting results. Most studies found that breast cancer is less common in countries where the typical diet is low in total fat, low in polyunsaturated fat, and low in saturated fat. On the other hand, many studies of women in the United States have not found breast cancer risk to be related to dietary fat intake. Researchers are still not sure how to explain this apparent disagreement. Many scientists note that studies comparing diet and breast cancer risk in different countries are complicated by other differences (such as activity level, intake of other nutrients, genetic factors) that might also alter breast cancer risk. 


More research is needed to better understand the impact of fat intake (especially the types of fat eaten) and body weight on breast cancer risk. But, these factors have been shown to affect the risk of developing several other types of cancer, and intake of certain types of fat is clearly related to heart disease risk. The American Cancer Society recommends maintaining a healthy weight and limiting your intake of high-fat foods, particularly those from animal sources. 





Physical activity: Exercise and cancer is a relatively new area of research. Recent studies indicate that strenuous exercise in youth might provide life-long protection against breast cancer, and that even moderate physical activity as an adult can lower breast cancer risk. Additional research is underway to confirm these findings.





Environmental risk factors: A great deal of research has been 





reported and more is under way in the field of environmental influences on breast cancer risk. The goal is to determine their possible relationships to breast cancer. Currently, research does not clearly show a link between breast cancer risk and exposure to environmental pollutants, such as the pesticide DDE (chemically related to DDT), and PCBs (polychlorinated biphenyls). 





Other factors: Recent internet e-mail rumors have suggested that underarm antiperspirants and underwire bras impede lymph circulation and contribute to development of breast cancer. There is no evidence that either factor is causally related to breast cancer risk.


A mammogram is an x-ray of the breast. Diagnostic mammography is used to diagnose breast disease in women who have symptoms such as the changes listed above. Screening mammography is used to look for breast disease in women who are asymptomatic, that is, they appear to have no breast problems.


8 Things to Expect When You Get a Mammogram 


Mammogram costs, or a percentage of them, are covered by Medicare, Medicaid, and most private health plans. Low cost mammograms are available in most communities. Call the American Cancer Society at 1-800-ACS-2345 for information about facilities in your area.


The procedure requires that you undress above the waist. A wrap will be provided by the facility for you to wear.


A technologist will be present to position your breasts for the mammogram. Most technologists are women. You and the technologist are the only ones present during the mammogram.


The procedure takes about 20 minutes. The actual breast compression only lasts a few seconds.


You may feel some discomfort when your breasts are compressed, but you should not feel pain. To help lessen discomfort, don't 


have a mammogram just before or during your menstrual period.   If you experience pain during the mammogram, tell the technologist.


All mammography facilities are now required to send your results to you within 30 days. You will be contacted within 5 working days if there is a problem with the mammogram.


Only 1 or 2 mammograms out of every 1,000 lead to a diagnosis  of cancer. Approximately 10% of women will require additional mammography. Don't be alarmed if this happens to you. Only 8%-10% of those women will need a biopsy, and 80% of those  biopsies will not be cancer.


If you are a woman and age 40 or over, you should get a mammogram every year. You can schedule the next one while you're there at the facility and/or request a reminder.





Clinical Breast Examination 


A clinical breast examination (CBE) is an examination of your breasts by a health professional, such as a physician, nurse practitioner, nurse, or physician assistant. For this examination, you undress from the waist up. The health professional will first inspect (look at) your breast for changes in size or shape. Then, using the pads of the fingers, the examiner will gently palpate (feel) your breasts. Special attention will be given to the shape and texture of the breasts, location of any lumps, and whether such lumps are attached to the skin or to deeper tissues. The area under both arms will also be examined. During the CBE is a good time for the health professional to teach breast self-examination to the woman who does not already know how to examine her breasts. Ask your doctor or nurse to teach you and watch your technique. 





Breast Self-examination


By regularly examining her own breasts, a woman is likely to notice any changes that occur. The best time for breast self-examination (BSE) is about a week after your period ends, when your breasts are not tender or swollen. If you are not having regular periods, do BSE on the same day every month. Women who are pregnant, breast-feeding, or have breast implants also need to do regular breast self-examinations. (








�








Born on May 4, 1970, in Philadelphia, Pa., Dawn is one of 5 children. She began playing basketball with boys on the playgrounds of Philadelphia as a way to stay out of trouble. From the blacktop and projects of Philadelphia, to the most refined arenas in the world, Dawn has electrified fans everywhere with her skills and ability. Although the game has taken her from the projects of "Philly", to the University of Virginia and around the world, Staley has not forgotten her roots. "Philly’s Own" was presented with a seven – story portrait of her painted on the side of a building at Eight and Market streets in downtown Philadelphia. She is truly, "Philadelphia’s Favorite Daughter." (








Sports: Dawn Staley			continued from page 1





Across


1. Someone who fails to adhere to conventional norms of appearance is _________


5. The sense by which queers identify each other


9. Female to male transgenders (Zimbabwean Culture)


11. Sexual practice of restraint


13. To give up control is to be ___________


14. Gay pride symbol


15. Legendary woman warrior








Down


2. Absence of sexual feelings


3. Irrational fear of homosexuals


4. A person that derives sexual    pleasure from pain


6. A female pimp


7. The belief that bisexuality does not exist


8. Code word for a lesbian


10. A femme that enjoys dominating


12. Symbol of justice and equality
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